Playa de Oro November 2008 Tour Report

By Grace Lush, reporting from Quito, Ecuador 11/13/08

Lots going on down here right now.  There are no lumber trucks using the logging roads currently, no sign of lumber anywhere, but the mining is everywhere.  Both sides of the
river all the way to the Playa de Oro boundary. There are just big piles of red mud and gravel all along the banks until you get to Playa de Oro land. It is so nice once we enter their reserve.

While our tour group was there, there was also another group from a birder travel agency at Playa de Oro at the same time as us. Julio stayed with my group and Isaiah with the group from the birding travel agency. 


All the repairs we requested from last year at the lodge has been fixed, new screen and wire on most of the windows, complete new floor in the hammock room, some new chair hammocks, lots of new floor boards in the kitchen and dining room. The place was spotless, grass cut and everything trimmed.  The village was also spotless, no garbage anywhere, and they have built a new community building at the back where the old one
was, for the marimba dances and it also has a kitchen were the guests staying the cabanas would eat.

    

The trails through the jungle were great, they had them prepared very well for us before we arrived.  I met a birder that was there from the US and he was very happy his first day out. Then 3 kids from Norway came and they were going to the waterfalls today with
Isaiah.  They came by boat taxi from Selva Alegra to Playa de Oro and then Clemente brought them to the lodge.  We spent the evening with them.


In the village, they have a new water supply pumping station that the European Union put in, so they don´t run out of water in the summer in the village cabanas. The river was really high, right to the steps at the lodge’s boat area.  The building they put the boat in by the stairs had washed away last December, part of Clemente´s house also has a new cement wall in it. 

Mauro was at the village when we left today, he looks great and says hi. We had Wana at the lodge and that was fun, along with Julio, Pastor and Josha (drum maker).  Julio and Mercedes are back to together and she is very happy, no more headaches. Everyone in the village seems to be doing great, the village is looking great and everyone looks happy and healthy.  
 
Guillermo was fun to have with us.   He was really impressed with the place and took notes the whole time he was there, it was much better than he thought it would be and he couldn´t believe the good service, boy, can he ever eat !!!
 
We’re off to Intag tomorrow at 8am and Guillermo is picking us up at 8am on Tuesday to head to Mindo with a few tourist stops along the way.

Grace

